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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
Whilst teachers are finalising reports and all the other end of 
year tasks, activities and celebrations, I and my administration 
team have been busy planning for 2018. Mrs Clark and I have 
been interviewing all the Prep children who are enrolling for a 
start in school next year. It has been a pleasure to meet and 
talk with these lovely children and their parents.  
 
I have also been working with all the staff to prepare the class 
lists for 2018. A great deal of time and effort has been used to 
work out the best possible combinations of students in each 
class. Amongst the considerations are levels of achievement, 
behaviour, personal relationships (both positive and negative!), 
group dynamics and individual needs for support. A number of 
education professionals will have had input and in depth 
discussions about what will be the ‘best fit’ for each student. 
 
Consequently, when the class lists are distributed you can be 
assured that your child’s needs and abilities have been 
considered. I also have complete confidence that the teacher 
your child has been allocated for 2018 is the best teacher. We 
have quality teachers, who deliver quality teaching to get the 
best outcomes possible. I am very excited about how well your 
child will not only settle into next year but learn and grow in the 
care of their teacher. To this end, we are having a small 
‘transition’ session in Week 10 where all students will go to their 
new classrooms and teacher to spend time getting to know 
each other and set the ‘scene’ for a positive start to 2018. 
 
Thank you for your support in preparing your child for this 
change. I feel it is better for everyone to know which classes 
children will share. The best thing you, as parents/carers, can 
do is to continue to speak positively about the school, the 
teachers and your child’s ability to embrace the changes that 
come from moving up to the next year level. This will ensure a 
smoother, stress free time for everyone. 
 
I am planning to ‘release’ the class lists towards the end of next 
week. Students will be advised and class lists will be displayed 
in the undercover area on Thursday 30 November from 2:00pm-
3:00pm and again on Friday 1 December from 9:00am-9:30am. 
 
The Music Bus is a fun and interactive Music experience for all.  
The students will have an opportunity to visit the bus on 
Monday 27 November when it arrives at Gilston State School. 
See attached flyer for more details. 
 
Janet Tucker 
Principal 
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Principal:  Janet Tucker 
Deputy Principal:  Kelly Clark 

Monday-
Friday 

20-24 
November 

Swimming Prep, Year 3 & Year 5 

Friday 24 November Bike Safety 4W 

Monday 27 November Music Bus School Visit 

Monday 27 November RI Christmas Concert 

Tuesday 28 November Swimming Carnival Year 4 - 6 

Wednesday  29 November Choirs Singing Melody Park 10-
11am 

Thursday 30 November Japanese Festival and themed 
dress day 

Friday  1 December Bike Safety 4/5 Class 

Friday 1 December Year 6 Wet N Wild 

Monday  4 December Prep-Year 4 Christmas Concert 

Wednesday 6 December Year 6 Presentation Night 

Friday 8 December Last Day of Term 4 2017 

Our website has access to all consent letters for any of the 
excursions listed above https://gilstonss.eq.edu.au 
 
2017 Explicit Improvement Agenda 
Response to intervention (RTI).  Target driven intervention through: 

 Data Analysis 

 Consistent Core Instruction 

 Progress Monitoring 

 Supplementary and Intensive Intervention 
 
Gilston Expectations 

 Be a Learner 

 Be Responsible 

 Be Respectful 

 Be Safe 
 
Current Attendance Levels 

P 1 2 3 4 5 6 

93.73 93.05 93.12 93.59 91.60 93.02 92.06 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Did you know? 
Gilston State School will be offering the following opportunities 
in 2018 to assist with the development of social skills and team 
building and provide opportunities to form new friendships. 
Drumbeat: 
The DRUMBEAT program uses hand drumming to foster 
improved levels of personal and social confidence and develop 
social skills. DRUMBEAT is a fun program that uses analogies 
and metaphor to raise awareness in participants of the factors 
that support healthy relationships. 
FRIENDS for Life:  
The FRIENDS for Life program is designed to increase the 
resilience and happiness of children. The FRIENDS program 
teaches children cognitive, emotional and behavioural skills for 
managing feelings and coping with life challenges with a 
positive and resilient attitude. It promotes important personal 
development concepts such as identity, self-esteem, problem 
solving, self-expression and building positive relationships. 
Tinker Club: 
A limited number of students are invited to participate in Tinker 
Club during lunch times. Tinker Club is aimed at engaging 
students in an alternative activity during lunch time that involves 
problem solving and team work. 
Games Club: 
Students from Prep – Year 6 are invited to participate in Games 
Club during lunch time. This enables students to play board 
games, build structures using Lego and learn unfamiliar games. 
Students interact with their peers from other year levels in a 
supervised environment. Senior students are encouraged to 
participate and be mentors for younger students.  
 
Road Safety 
Parents and children must observe road safety regulations at all 
times. Students are supervised in the collection zone and 
escorted to the bus in the afternoon.  
Parents are requested to observe correct parking procedures 
and road rules when delivering children to school or collecting 
them in the afternoon. 
 
School Banking Volunteers NEEDED 
If you are interested in becoming a School Banking Volunteer 
each Friday from 9am – 10am, please notify the office on 
55012333.  

 
Thank you PCYC 
This week, students who attend PCYC Before School Care 
organised a very special breakfast for the teachers of Gilston. 
Students were busy taking orders and waiting on staff. All staff 
thoroughly enjoyed the delicious food and greatly appreciated 
the effort that was put in to such a successful breakfast. 

 
 

Kelly Clark 
Deputy Principal 

NEWS FROM THE FINANCE DESK 
Please note the Finance Window will be CLOSED for 2017 from 
Friday 24 November, this will be the last day that we will be able 
to take payments via the Office, however you can continue to 
make internet, QParents and BPoint payments over the break. 
 
Payment due dates listed below: 

 
EVENT 

 
EXCURSION 
DATE  

 
AMOUNT 
DUE 

 
DUE DATE 

 
SRS 

 
2018 

 
$185.00 

Full payment 
or 1st 
instalment 
24/11 

 
SPORT NEWS 
Swimming Carnival Year 4-6 
This year’s carnival will be held on Tuesday 28 November. The 
students will travel by bus to All Saints indoor swimming pool 
and compete in 25m and 50m events. As ribbons are awarded 
in all events, disqualification rules will apply.  
If you wish to order lunch for your child at the swimming carnival 
please use the menu attached to this newsletter. Orders must 
be placed in a bag or envelope with the correct money and 
handed to Mr. Stavar by Wednesday 22 November.  
A reminder that swim caps are compulsory and are available in 
house colours at the tuckshop for $8.00. 
This year, 9 year olds in Year 3 can compete at the carnival 
provided they are members of a swim club or are exceptional 
swimmers. This must be pre-arranged with Mr Stavar prior to 
the event. We look forward to another great carnival.  
 
Scott Stavar   
PE Specialist 
 
LOTE NEWS 
Japanese Festival  
Our annual Japanese Festival will be held on Thursday 
November 30 this year with students from Year 6 hosting 
lessons for all classes. Students may choose to dress in a 
Japanese themed costume or colours for the day (Red, Black, 
and White). Students from all classes will be sampling 
Japanese Green Tea Ice cream at their classroom as well. If 
your child has any allergies or food intolerances please send a 
note to their teacher to remind them.   
 
Kylie Doonican 
LOTE Specialist 
 

🎼 INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC NEWS 2018 🎼 

Instrumental Music Recruitment meeting for 
Parents/Caregivers:  Friday 1 December - Week 9 
Friendly reminder as per the paperwork sent out with the 
Recruitment Package recently, this meeting is for all parents 
and caregivers of new beginner IM students who are 
commencing next year 2018. I will meet you at 9:00am in the 
"old" undercover area next to the Tuck Shop.  Our meeting is 
actually in the room next to the library. 
 
Final Reminder for students who have been hiring a school 
owned instrument in 2017: 
If you have NOT YET returned your school owned instrument - 
you MUST return it to Mr Broxton when your lesson time is on 
this coming Friday 24 November.  
The case needs to be cleaned (vacuumed) and all accessories 
that belong to you taken out. 
 
Hopefully everyone is planning to continue on into 2018, 
therefore you should also be thinking about purchasing your 
own instrument. 
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There may be a few school instruments that will be available for 
Hire again in 2018, however please don't take the risk. Work on 
purchasing your own instrument be it new or second-hand.  
 
Many thanks 
Steve Broxton  
Instrumental Music Teacher 
 
GILSTON GOURMET NEWS 

Gilston Gourmet Tuckshop Report 

Thursday 23 November  Brenda Flemming/Deb Hardy 
Friday 24 November   Amelia Edwards/ Help needed 
Monday 27 November  Help needed 
Tuesday 28 November  Help needed 
Wednesday 29 November Help needed 
Thursday 30 November  Rachel Delany/Deb Hardy 
Friday 1 December   Amelia Edwards/ Help needed 
  
This Friday 24 November is National Fairy Bread 
Day....Yummy. We will be selling fairy bread and cupcakes with 
hundreds and thousands on them. These treats will be 20c-
50cents each.  
  
Reminder to year 6 parents, Presentation night extra tickets are 
available from the tuckshop for $5.00 each. We only have 
limited seats; so get in fast. If you have already purchase these, 
your tickets will come home next week. 
  
Reminder for all parents to start using up their credit on 
Flexi-schools; next year we will be using another online 
ordering system called Munch Monitor. Munch Monitor will cost 
each family only $3.00 per term per family only, which is great 
value. 
  
Next Monday 27 November, we have our 2nd hand uniform 
shop sale, from 2:30pm–3:30pm at the tuckshop. All welcome. 
All items will be $3.00 each.  
 
Please put the following dates in your diary.  
Uniform Shop will be open 1 week prior to returning to school. 
We will open Tuesday 16 January 2018 from 7:00am-11:00am 
and Thursday 18 January 2018 from 1:00pm-4:00pm. Eftpos 
facilities will be available. 
On Monday 22 January 2018 the uniform shop will be open 
from 7:30am-8:30am for any last minute uniforms. 
  
Have a great week 
Nicole Meesen 
Tuckshop Convenor 
 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
Merrimac SHS Year 7 Orientation Day will be held on 
Thursday 30 November.  See flyer below for more details. 
 

 
 

Titans Beach Holiday Clinic 
The Titans are holding a Beach Holiday clinic during the 
Christmas school holidays at Coolangatta Beach. Join some of 
the players for a day of footy activities on the beach and a surf 
lesson.  
 
The clinic is open for girls and boys aged 5 - 13 years of all 
abilities. Activities will be run by Titans and NRL trained staff 
with Walkin’ on Water surf school taking all the kids for a surf 
lesson. Morning tea and lunch is included along with a gift pack 
to take home at the end of the day. 
 
Don’t miss out on registering now as spaces are limited! Click 
here to register today 
2018 junior Titans members receive a discount to the clinic – to 
sign up to become a Titans member click here 
 

 
 
Tennis  
Platinum Tennis will be hosting school holiday fun tennis camps 
at the Hinterland Tennis Club in Price Street, Nerang.   
Week One December - Monday 11 - Thursday 14 
Week Two December – Monday 18 - Thursday 21 
Week Three January - Monday 8 - Thursday 11 
Week Four January - Monday 15 - Thursday 18 
 
Time: Full Day 8:30am – 4:00pm Half Day 8:30am – 
12:00noon     
Cost: Full Day 8:30am – 4:00pm $40, Half Day 8:30am – 
12:00noon $25 

3 Day Pass (Full Day) come 3 or more days $30 per person per 
day, 3 Day Pass (Half Day) come 3 or more half days $20 per 
person per day 
 
Activities: Hot Shot Tennis Coaching, water bomb war, table 
tennis, basketball, treasure hunt, art and craft, dodgeball, 
soccer, mini golf.   
Interested? All children welcome aged between 4yrs - 16yrs. 
Call Jono 0488 696 939 
 
 
Animal Welfare League 
Are you looking for some school holiday fun? See details in the 
flyer below about a program run by the Animal Welfare League. 
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